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My Brethren; As February comes to an end and we
turn our calendars to the month of March, we
begin to think of the beginning of spring.  It is a
time to dream about what the future holds for each
of us as we mature and develop into the person we
want to be..
Being a mason is about growth and development
of a man as a human being and his desire to help
his community.  The more effective we
communicate, the more we validate, the excellence of our
fraternity. The more positive we can be to our fellow men and
women the more successful we become.  Success is not about
wealth or money, it's about being a truly honourable individual, it's
about making someone smile, it's about helping someone feel
better about themselves and promoting harmony throughout the
world. This starts and ends with you and with me. We can make a
difference every day by trying to be a better person every day and
thanking god at the end of that day by showing true humility and
gratitude.
I wish to thank the members of Nickel Lodge for their support in
sponsoring the Tough Times Evening.  It was a great evening
enjoyed by all.
March promises to be as busy as ever, the Official Visit to Nickel
Lodge, The Grand Master’s Reception, National Lodge’s
Breakfast for the Grand Master and Espanola’s luncheon for the
entourage and then onto Sault Ste Marie for Algoma East’s
Reception for the Grand Master.
I would like to remind you that visitation is one of the mainstays
of Masonry and I encourage all Brethren to make an effort to visit
other Lodges.  It usually is a rewarding experience.  The
Journeyman’s Award might be awarded to your Lodge next year.
I looking forward to sitting in lodge with you soon, . I am…

Sincerely and fraternally,

Keith I. Jordan
DDGM  Sudbury-Manitoulin District

IMPORTANT
MARCH DATES

NICKEL LODGE
OFFICIAL VISIT

Wednesday, March 6th

GRAND MASTER’S
RECEPTION

Friday, March 22nd

MAUNDY THURSDAY
Thursday, March 28th

EASTER SUNDAY
Sunday, March 31st

Urgent Need For
Blood Donors / Pg. 10

http://www.smmasons.com
mailto:atburns@persona.ca
www.grandlodge.on.ca
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
http://www.beashrinernow.com/
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SUDBURY – MANITOULIN DISTRICT
Grand Master’s Reception – Friday, March 22nd 2013

Ticket Order Form
MEN’S DRESS – TUXEDO OR BUSINESS SUIT

Name / rank

Past or present office

Lodge / District

Accompanied by

Number of tickets

PLEASE MAKE CHEQUE PAYABLE TO:
Sudbury – Manitoulin District

Masters and Wardens Association
Tickets will be held at the door.

Please reply no later than March 15th 2013

Reception & Banquet For
M.W. Bro. D. Garry Dowling

Grand Master
March 22nd 2013

The Howard Johnson Plaza
1-800-446-4656

50 Brady St. Sudbury, ON
Social Hour – 6:00 PM

Dinner – 7:00 PM
Tickets - $40.00 per person

Return Ticket Order and Cheque to
Mr. David Carscallen
2053 Madison Ave.
Sudbury, Ontario

P3A 2P7
Telephone 705-566-9308

david.carscallen@sympatico.ca

SSUUDDBBUURRYY--MMAANNIITTOOUULLIINN DDIISSTTRRIICCTT
MMAASSTTEERRSS AANNDD WWAARRDDEENNSS AASSSSOOCCIIAATTIIOONN

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU AND YOUR LADY TO
ATTEND THE RECEPTION AND BANQUET IN HONOUR OF

MM..WW.. BBrroo. DD.. GGaarrrryy DDoowwlliinngg
GGrraanndd MMaasstteerr

Friday, March 22nd 2013 at
The Howard Johnson Plaza

50 Brady Street, Sudbury ON
Dress Grand Lodge Officers Formal
Others Black Tie or Business Suit

Ladies Business Casual
Social hour at 6:00 PM

Dinner at 7:00 PM

Tickets $40.00 per person and may be
ordered no later than March 15th 2013

through W. Bro. David Carscallen
2053 Madison Avenue

Sudbury, Ontario
P3A 2P7

Telephone 705-566-9308
Email: david.carscallen@sympatico.ca

Please make cheques payable to:
Sudbury-Manitoulin District Masters and Wardens Association

 Guests may call direct 705-675-5602 or toll free 1-800-446-4656 for reservations.

DRESS G.L. OFFICERS FORMALA – OTHERS TUXEDO OR BUSINESS SUIT

LADIES – BUSINESS CASUAL

mailto:david.carscallen@sympatico.ca
mailto:david.carscallen@sympatico.ca
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FRIENDSHIP LODGE NO. 691 INSTALLATION
Friendship Lodge held their annual installation and investiture of Officers on Saturday, February 9th 2013 under the
impeccable direction of W. Bro. Rob Lipic the Installing Master.  Bro. John Robbie became the new Worshipful
Master in a ceremony that neared perfection.

Friendship Lodge Officers for 2013
(Front L-R) W. Bro. Rob Lipic – Bro. John Miszczak – W. Bro. John Robbie – Bro.
Ryan Lipic – R.W. Bro. Keith I. Jordan D.D.G.M. – V.W. Bro. Lyle Redden, Grand
Steward
(Middle Row) Bro. Mark Woodliffe – Bro. Ron Bailey – Bro. Bruce Burgess – Bro.
Kevin Pattison – W. Bro. Oliver Koski – Bro. Alan Fey – Bro. Nick Kennedy
(Back Row) R.W. Bro. Sam Khoury – W. Bro. Roger Kitching – V.W. Bro. Brian
Stoddart – W. Bro. Ben Mullen – Bro. Dan Rowe

(L-R) V.W. Bro. John J. Gilpin – W. Bro.
John Robbie and W. Bro. John Guthrie
the Worshipful Master’s father in law.

Friendship Lodge Ladies Night
The Ladies Night immediately following the Installation ceremony is a tradition that
is now in its Thirty-sixth year.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES

Page 9 Crossword Answers
(1down) FELLOWSHIP
(3 down) COWAN
(4 down) POMEGRANATE
(5 down) SQUARE
(6 down) ACACIA
(7 down) JOSHUA
(8 down) TYLER
(12 down) EAST
(14 down) SEVEN
(17 down) GEOMETRY
(18 down) FIDELITY
(21 down) ASHLAR

(2 across) DEACONS
(9 across) CORNERSTONE
(10 across) LAMBSKIN
(11 across) BIBLE
(13 across) ALLEGORY
(15 across) ARCHITECTURE
(16 across) INITIATE
(19 across) CORNUCOPIA
(20 across) LYRE
(22 across) SECRETARY

Nickel Lodge No. 427 Step-Up Night
Bro. Tom King sat in the Near East on Wednesday,
February 6th for the annual Step-Up Night that included
the Initiation of Bro. Michael Edgar into our gentle craft.

(L-R) Bro. Tom King – Bro. Michael Edgar – W. Bro. Stephen
Fleming – R.W. Bro. Keith I. Jordan D.D.G.M.
Friendship Lodge No. 691
R.W. Bro. Robert Butler a Charter Member of
Friendship Lodge received a 50-Year Past Maters jewel
and a lodge certificate of appreciation on Saturday,
February 9th 2013.

(L-R) W. Bro. Roger Kitching – V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken -
R.W. Bro. H. Robert Butler – R.W. Bro. Keith I. Jordan

Bethel Lodge No. 699
Congratulations to Bro. Robin Spinks on being Raised
to the Sublime Degree of a Master Mason on Friday,
February 9th 2013.

Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Congratulations to Bro. Justin Coutts on being Initiated
into Freemasonry on Thursday, February 14th 2013.

Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Just 35 days after being Passed to the Fellowcraft degree
at the January meeting Bro. Paul Notman demonstrated
his proficiency in that degree and was Raised to the
Sublime Degree of a Master Mason on Tuesday,
February 19th 2013.

(L-R) R.W. Bro. Paul Ashley – W. Bro. Jason Ashley – Bro.
Paul Notman – R.W. Bro. J. David Bell – R.W. Bro. Brian Koivu
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NNIICCKKEELL LLOODDGGEE HHOOSSTTSS DDIINNNNEERR
On Saturday evening February 23rd

members of Nickel Lodge hosted a
"Tough Times Dinner" for the
D.D.G.M.'s Project 2506.
Masons and their spouses and friends
enjoyed a dinner of weiners and beans
(including hot dog buns), jello and rice
pudding.
Immediately following the tasty meal
guest enjoyed a Charlie Chaplin black
and white silent movie.
The admission was a $20.00 per
person donation to the "Masonic
Foundation of Ontario-Project 2506".

Sudbury – Manitoulin District Project
Masonic Foundation of Ontario

Project No. 2506
Sudbury-Manitoulin Freemasons

Helping to feed the hungry

On any given day, a number of members of the public
go without the necessities of life. Many are hungry
and I would like to see the Freemasons of this District
help to feed the hungry.

Income Tax receipts would be issued by the
Foundation and the brethren would be able to claim a
deduction for income tax purposes.

Each member of the District is asked to donate to the
Masonic Foundation Project for the Sudbury-
Manitoulin Food Bank

The benefits to the District would be to gain some
recognition from the general public.

The benefits to the members would be a feeling of
accomplishment in the cause of good.

I expect that many of our members would help with
this project and make a contribution for the cause of
good.

“This is our Project and it deserves your support
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Tickets are available from:
Ben Mullen, Ed Bradley, Clive Stephenson and Rob Fleming
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MARCH 2013
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1. 2. Espanola
Chapter RAM
10:30am mtg.
RAM District
Mtg. 1:00pm
After Dist. Mtg.
Elam Council
mtg.

3. 4. 5.
NATIONAL

LODGE
2nd Degree

Bro. D. Clement
LAST DAY

Lodge of
Perfection

applications

6.

D.D.G.M.
Official Visit

Dinner 6:00pm
ESPANOLA

LODGE
Masonic Ed.

7.
SHRINE CLUB
Regular Meeting

8.
BETHEL
LODGE

3rd Degree
Bro. M. Parise

9.

10. 11. 12.
DORIC
LODGE
1st Degree

Mr. R.W. Auxier

13.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE
3rd Degree

Bro. M. Belisle

14.
GORE BAY

LODGE
3rd Degree

Bro. C.
Theijsmeijer
ALGOMA

O.E.S.
Sudbury

15.
SUDBURY
LODGE OF

PERFECTION
Regular Mtg.
General Bus.

16.
St. Paddy’s Day

Bash at the
Shrine Club

Hosted by the
O’Hillbilly Clan

17. 18.
SUDBURY

LODGE
1st Degree

Mr. A. Lenneau

19.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE
Elections

20. 21.
Tuscan Chapter

HRA Degree

Spanish River
O.E.S.

Lt. Current

22.

GRAND
MASTER’S

RECEPTION
Howard Johnson
6:00pm Social
7:00pm Dinner
$40 per person

23.

G.M.’s
Breakfast

9:00am Belrock
Excalibur

College 10:00am
Grand Gov. Visit
Alpha Council

1:00pm
24. Charles A.
Sankey Lecture

Brock University
3:00pm

25. 26. 27.
SHRINE CLUB

Executive
Meeting

28.

Mavar Preceptory
Mtg. Cancelled

29. 30.

31.

NICKEL
LODGE



    Sudbury-Manitoulin District Around and About March 2013      pg. 8
Grand Lodge P & E Information Session

Sudbury Lodge No. 658 invited R.W. Bro. Saliem
Khoury a member of the Grand Lodge Committee for
Protocol & Etiquette Essential to speak to the brethren
about the duties of a Worshipful Master during the
regular meeting on Feb. 18th.

W. Bro. Rejean Daigle & R.W. Bro. Saliem J. Khoury

There was good attendance for the information session
and the brethren enjoyed the opportunity to learn about
the Master’s role in lodge.

Mavar Preceptory No. 65
Companion Ross King a member of Friendship
Lodge No. 691 received the Order of Malta on
Thursday, February 28th 2013.

The orders of the Masonic Knights Templar are part
of a progression from the first three degrees of
Freemasonry.  Membership thus involves several
prerequisites:
• You must have received the Supreme Degree of

the Holy Royal Arch of Jerusalem, the final
degree of Royal Arch Masonry, and be a member
in good standing of a Chapter of Royal Arch
Masons.

• Membership in a Royal Arch Chapter requires
that you have been raised as a Master Mason in a
Craft lodge and be a member in good standing of
a Masonic Craft lodge.

SCOTTISH RITE – SUDBURY VALLEY

THE ANNUAL MAUNDY THURSDAY CEREMONY
AND DINNER WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY,
MARCH 28th 2013 AT THE BELROCK MASONIC
CENTRE. ALL 18TH OR HIGHER RANKING
SCOTTISH RITE MASON IS ENCOURAGED TO
ATTEND THIS SOLEMN RITUAL.
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Fun With Masonic Words

Down
1. Similar interests
3. Intruder
4. Denoting plenty
5. Tool
6. Symbol of immortality
7. Lord's soldier
8. Armed
12. Origin of learning
14. Perfect number
17. Synonymous to Masonry
18. Faithful or loyal
21. Quarry stone

Across
2. Candidate's guide
9. Starting point
10. Symbol of innocence
11. Great light
13. Story within a story
15. Foundation symbol
16. Enter
19. Stewards jewel
20. Musical jewel
22. Wise one
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SSuuddbbuurryy--MMaanniittoouulliinn DDiissttrriicctt
Brethren:
There is a dire need for blood donations within
our District.  The attached message from our
partners at the Canadian Blood Services
highlight a young lady by the name of Karissa
who is currently battling cancer and requires
blood and platelets on a regular basis.  But
Karissa is just one of many....we need a further
730 donations between now and the end of
March to ensure patients have the blood they
need.
Giving blood is a gift of life for many, so
Brethren, we need to answer the call. Clinic
hours are Monday-Wednesday 3-7pm and
Tuesday-Thursday and Friday 8:30am-
12:30pm. Please remember to sign the donor
book.
I would appreciate it if you could email this to
the members of your lodge.
Fraternally......
V.W.Bro. Clive Stephenson
District Blood Donor Chairman
Who can give blood? Healthy people between
the ages of 17 and 60 (up to 71 if a person is a
regular donor) can donate blood every 56 days. It
usually takes about one hour to be registered at
the clinic, donate blood, rest, take refreshments
and be on your way. Giving blood affects one
very little, beyond a well-earned feeling of
personal satisfaction.
Who can be a Masonic Blood Donor?
Any Mason, a member of his family, relations
and friends in good health or anyone who
donates on behalf of a Mason.

Be a Masonic Blood Donor Today!!!
Call 1-888-236-6283

Remember to sign the Masonic Register at the
Blood Services Centre on Cedar St. when you

donate.  Blood, its in you to give…
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SUDBURY IS OFF TO KINGSTON FOR
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THURSDAY June 6th

8:00am Golf Tournament (Ladies welcome)  This year we will play at the Westbrook Golf Club,
near the Shrine Club, at the West end of the city.  This is a great course and there will be a steak

barbeque after at the Shrine Club.
3:00pm Flag Raising at City Hall
7:00pm Stated Meeting and Meet and Greet  At the Oasis (Kingston District Shrine Club)

Ladies will be welcomed into the ballroom at the club while the Nobles meet at the stated
meeting in the Club lounge.  We will have local entertainment for all following the stated
meeting.

FRIDAY June 7th

11:00am Flea Market and Registration  Flea market, registration and oasis open at the Kingston
District Shrine Club.

4:30pm Sunset Ceremony – Fort Henry  The program will include the food court and museum
tours.  The evening entertaining will start with a brief Tattoo by our own bands.  This will
be followed by a spectacular Sunset Ceremony put on by the world renowned Fort Henry
Guard.

SATURDAY June 8th

7:30am Candidates at the Bayridge Secondary School
10:30am Ladies Program – Ambassador Hotel you will be picked up at your hotel.  We have a

great program of entertainment planned for you and we know that you will not be
disappointed.  A fine lunch will be served and you will be transported to the parade.

1:00pm Parade – Downtown
7:00pm Feast – Ambassador Hotel The feast will be held at the Ambassador Hotel and we

anticipate that it will be a quality meal.

SUNDAY June 9th

9:am Drumhead Service – Kingston District Shrine Club
9:40am Country breakfast – Kingston District Shrine Club We are planning a big country

breakfast, so come and say your goodbyes before you head home.

RAMESES SPRING CEREMONIAL 2013

The Organizing Committee of the Kingston District Shrine Club wishes
to welcome you to a fun filled weekend June 6 – 9 2013.
We have made a lot of changes to our programs since you were here last.
The following is a brief listing of what we have planned.
Please contact us so that we can tell you more.
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Sudbury Shrine Club has reserved rooms at
The Holiday Inn Kingston - Waterfront
2 Princess Street Kingston Ontario
The newly renovated Holiday Inn Kingston Waterfront Hotel is centrally located in the historic
downtown Kingston, Ontario, 2 blocks from Queen’s University and Kingston General Hospital.
The newly renovated bed rooms and superior amenities, the personal and friendly service sets this
location apart from other Kingston hotels.

The Holiday Inn is home to Kingston's newly renovated premier conference facilities, specializing
corporate events, meetings and weddings. Conveniently located steps away from Kingston's
waterfront, the K-Rock Center, 1000 Island Cruises, boutiques and downtown venues.

The brand new DOX Restaurant and Lounge with (seasonal) patio overlooking Lake Ontario
features a delicious breakfast, perfect for a luncheon meeting or a gourmet romantic dinner for two.
For relaxation, guests may enjoy the newly renovated indoor pool, whirlpool, sauna and fitness
center.

Double Room - $162 per night plus taxes

Two double beds

Executive King Room - $169 per night plus taxes

King size bed in a spacious room

Enjoy the beauty of Kingston’s waterfront on your private balcony, included with most rooms.   All rooms
are spacious and newly renovated with most overlooking Lake Ontario or St. Lawrence River.
The Sudbury Shrine Club Hospitality Room will be located in the newly renovated Holidome banquet room,
which has a patio overlooking the waterfront.  Refreshments and light snacks will be available for the
Friday and Saturday along with live entertainment from our own Hillbilly Ramblers band.

The Holiday Inn is a short 5-minute drive down Ontario Street and the Lasalle Causeway to Fort Henry where
the Sunset Ceremony and food court take place on the Friday night.

The parade on Saturday ends by the Holiday Inn, which is a bonus for us.
Enjoy a leisurely stroll along the waterfront or take time to see some of the city’s attractions.
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ROUTE FROM HIGHWAY TO HOLIDAY INN

Exit 401 East at Sir John A. MacDonald Blvd. and turn
left on Princess straight to hotel

LADIES PROGRAM, CEREMONIAL ACTIVITIES AND FEAST

(A) HOLIDAY INN – WATERFRONT
(B) AMBASSADOR HOTEL (Ladies Program & Feast)

(C) KINGSTON SHRINE CLUB (Registration, Flea Market & Oasis)
(D) BAYRIDGE SECONDARY SCHOOL (Candidates Program)

ROUTE HOTEL TO SUNSET CEREMONY

Travel east on Ontario St across the Lasalle Causeway
to Fort Henry Drive.
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2013 SHRINE SPRING CEREMONIAL ROOM BOOKING FORM
PLEASE RETURN THE COMPLETED FORM AND BINDER FEE TO SHRINE CLUB

BY FRIDAY MARCH 29, 2013

Holiday Inn Kingston - Waterfront
2 Princess Street Kingston Ontario
PARKING FEES ARE INCLUDED IN ROOM PRICE

GUEST NAME ARRIVAL
DATE

CHECK
OUT

DATE

NUMBER
IN ROOM

CARD
TYPE

CARD NUMBER EXPIRY
DATE

DOUBLE
ROOM

$162/night

KING ROOM
$169/night

$25.00
BINDER

FEE PAID
Y / N

CARD TYPE: INDICATE ‘M’ FOR MASTERCARD; ‘V’ FOR VISA; ‘A’ FOR AMERICAN EXPRESS.
YOUR CREDIT CARD WILL BE USED TO HOLD YOUR ROOM. DO NOT SEND A DEPOSIT.  30 DAYS
NOTICE REQUIRED FOR CANCELLATION OR CARD NUMBER WILL BE BILLED.

ROOM PRICE DOES NOT INCLUDE TAXES OR ANY OTHER ADDITIONAL CHARGES YOU INCUR.

2013 SPRING CEREMONIAL BUS BOOKING FORM

A BUS TO KINGSTON FROM SUDBURY BEING OFFERED
DEPARTING SUDBURY FRIDAY, JUNE 7TH FOR KINGSTON –

APPROXIMATE FEE OF $135.00 PER PERSON IF 50 PASSENGER COACH IS FILLED

BUS WILL BE DETERMINED BY NUMBER OF CONFIRMED BOOKINGS
NAMES NUMBER IN PARTY SEAT DEPOSIT

($25.00/PERSON)

SUDBURY IS OFF TO KINGSTON
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Website: www.sudburyshrineclub.com

http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com

